From: Sent:

26 December 2018 18:14

To: _WEB_Local Plan

Categories: Consulation response

Dear Madam/Sir

I am writing to you about my concerns for the proposed unprecedented amount of 12,800 houses in the Stroud area. I have write to you about my concerns that it will damage community cohesion. It's like Hardwicke and many other areas are known for its small community but are now at increasing rate of declining! Building 12,800 houses on Greenland will damage our natural beauty and I fear for our future generations. So, like my son has said and many others who have write to you regarding this they agree you make a law to preserve all the farms and Greenland we have left. We know that building more will be disastrous. Look at Gloucester which is heavily built up there's no sense of community the maintenance is poor. Having no field and removing it for economic gain is bad. Also, it's easier to flood as we are built up on concrete to much.

By going ahead will risk the community to lose their identity especially in key areas in Dursley. Which development is already going on and around where I live which once was a small community but no longer as got bigger too quick. You are not thinking about the environmental issues. We need to stop any more building especially in Stroud area.

My son Lee and me and many others are concerned about this developments. By going ahead you will destroy community and destroy the wildlife and the natural beauty of Stroud. Adding key areas which are vital. Instead of building help farmers and more to help preserve Stroud. It's absurd that you wanna do damage. Remember once the damage had been done there no going back!

So, we are are asking that you support our request to make a law. Also, to be a good stewards we must look after the earth and not to destroy!

Think the economic gain you want will be short term and be disastrous! There's plenty of brownfields sites not using new!

Kind regards,